

No. 44001/211

ROYAL THAI EMBASSY 6 Serpov Lane, Moscow, 119121 Tel. +7 (495) 109-39-18 E-mail: thaiembassy.mow@mfa.go.th

The Royal Thai Embassy presents its compliments to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation and, with reference to the latter's Note No. 3088 – n/3da dated 05 April 2023 requesting the flight permission for Red Wings Airlines on the Moscow-Utapao route, has the honour to inform the latter that the Thai Civil Aviation Authorities has already canceled the process of obtaining the flight permission through the diplomatic channel.

In this connection, the Royal Thai Embassy has further to inform that according to the meeting on 25 October 2022 among the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Thailand, the Embassy of the Russian Federation in the Kingdom of Thailand, and the Civil Aviation Authority of Thailand (CAAT), it was agreed to cancel the process of obtaining the flight permission through the diplomatic channel. The Russian air operators should submit their requests and relevant documents online via CAAT's Flight Permit Online System (FPOS). The air operators must ensure that all required documents of the aircraft shall be provided to CAAT in advance, so that CAAT can ensure the operating aircraft meets the requirements and dual aircraft registration must be verified.

The Royal Thai Embassy avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation the assurances of its highest consideration.

Royal Thai Embassy, 19, 10 April B E 2566 (2023)

Third Asian Department, Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation,

MOSCOW.